
 

 

 

Happy Christmas Everyone, 

 

I want to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their continued support 

this year, it’s been a lot of fun. Having the opportunity to be Captain of Shirley 

Park has been a great honour for me and I would recommend the experience, 

as one that only has highlights. My captaincy year has been extended due to 

Covid restrictions and I know we are not out of the woods yet, but our club is 

certainly on the fast track to continued success. In the last 18 months we have 

seen a lot of new members and some old friends come back into the club. You 

are all very welcome to Shirley Park. I will continue to make it my duty to meet 

and get to know you all in the coming months and hopefully years to come.  

As you might have seen, I’ve been doing works around the clubhouse and as 

it’s nice to hear the positive comments from members first-hand, I want to 

take this time to thank the members of the board for their support and faith in 

me. It truly is a team effort.  

2022 is building for another exciting year for Shirley Park and as I will be sad to 

leave my role as club Captain, I am happy in the knowledge that Jim McAllister 

will do a great job. I am really looking forward to an Irish Santa next year! 

And finally, IT’S CHRISTMAS…. I sincerely hope you all have a great time with 

your nearest and dearest. Take care of yourselves and see you up at the club 

soon! 

Cheers  

Steve  


